
 

 

Massage/Bodywork Therapy Panel 

Special Call Meeting  

June 8, 2022 9:00 a.m. 

Via WebEx 

 

1. Meeting Called to Order 

 

Chairperson Janet Shaw called the meeting to order at 9:10am. 

 

a. Public notice of this meeting was properly posted at the office of the Panel for 

Massage/Bodywork, 110 Synergy Business Park, Kingstree Building and provided to all 

requesting persons, organizations, and news media in compliance with Section 30-4-80 of 

the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act. 

 

b. Rules of the Meeting 

 

Members in attendance via WebEx included Theresa Brown, Mary League, Cindy Patterson, 

Jennifer Stillwell, Gloria Smith, Donnell Jennings, Denise Van Nostran, and Robynn Devine.  

2. Discussion 

Ms. Shaw stated that there are items for revision to appoint a task force. Ms. Shaw asked Ms. Brown 

who is interested on being on the task force. Ms. Brown stated that it will be Janet Shaw, Gloria 

Smith, Denise Van Nostran, Mary Lou Kelley, Dana Ball, and Deborah Gallup. Ms. Shaw stated that 

we expect six (6) Task Force meetings to be from now until August 1st and all elected must be at the 

meetings.  

Ms. Shaw asked if the named individuals were still interested. Ms. Denise Von Nostran asked how 

many people were in the meeting because she called in on the meeting. Ms. Janet Shaw informed 

her that there were nine (9) people on the meeting. Ms. Von Nostran then stated that she is still 

interested but she has to visit an accreditation site July 7-12. 

Ms. Gloria Smith asked if there was a way to set a meeting date. Ms. Theresa Brown stated that an 

email will be sent out for those dates.  

Mr. Donnell Jennings reminded everyone that tech schools have to be included as well.  

A motion was made by Ms. Gloria Smith to appoint members to be approved for the Task Force. Ms. 

Denise Von Nostran seconded the motion and it carried. 

Ms. Gloria Smith asked if the motion need to be amended for the CHE group. Ms. Janet Shaw stated 

that the CHE group will be notified as the public.  Ms. Shaw asked if the panel can be changed to 

board. Ms. Mary League stated that she will look into it and inform them at the next panel. Ms. 

League stated to take a look at the bill but keep in mind that this is a monumental task and she 

appreciate the service. Ms. Shaw asked Ms. League if she can put a list together an email a bullet list 

to Ms. Brown and Ms. League agreed.  



 

 

 

3. Adjournment  

Ms. Janet Shaw adjourned the meeting at 09:22am.  


